	[image: image1.png]Eco -Sch




Ysgol Cradoc

                           Cradoc School

“Providing roots to grow and wings to fly”
	
	Headteacher: Mrs Judith Morris

Cradoc C P School

Cradoc

Brecon

Powys

LD3 9LR

Tel: (01874) 622555

Email: office@cradoc.powys.sch.uk

www.cradoc.powys.sch.uk



January 2017
Dear Parents/Carers

Lime Class Newsletter Spring Term 2017
Welcome back after the Christmas Holidays.  Hope you’ve all had an amazing one!
We have a busy year ahead and we have high expectations of all children and wish to provide them with all of the necessary skills and techniques to reach their full potential by the end of the year.  This will require them to work hard and put in 100% at all times.
Class Timetable

The class timetable is attached and is the timetable that will be followed as near as possible by the class in the course of a normal week of the term but, obviously, there will be times during the term when there will be the need to make changes for special lessons, trips, visitors or sporting events.   Please note that PE lessons are on a Wednesday and a Friday and please ensure that children have the appropriate kit for the sessions, for example trainers, hoodie, leggings or joggers as the weather starts to change. 
Subject Responsibility

Numeracy

Mrs Morris, Miss Roberts
Literacy

       
Mrs Morris
Science


Mr Aldridge

Welsh


Mrs Ruth Morris and Mrs Lynne Allen  

Geography

Mrs Morris
History


Mrs Morris
Art


Mrs Morris
Technology

Mr Aldridge 

Music


Miss Roberts
Physical Education
Mrs Ruth Morris 
ICT


Miss Roberts
RE


Mrs A Morris
Teaching Days:

Monday – Mr Aldridge & Mrs Morris
Tuesday– Miss Roberts
Wednesday – Mrs Morris
Thursday– Mrs Morris 
Friday – Mrs Morris
Daily conversations are kept recording appropriate information on class matters.  
Class Topic – Heroes and Superheroes
We are joining the whole school in celebrating this exciting topic, so all of our work will be based on this theme.

If anyone has any artefacts, books or photos linked to this topic which can be brought in to aid research it would be very much appreciated.  
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English/Literacy - This term we will be focusing our writing skills on writing superhero epitaphs and haiku poetry.  We will also study stories based on imaginary worlds, all of which link closely to our topic work.  
Reading – will be done individually most days, in English and/or Welsh.  Group reading on a Wednesday.  Reading records are checked every Wednesday for parent signatures.  Please encourage your child to read lots at home. Reading comprehensions will form a weekly activity, focusing on different aspects of reading and how to analyse accurately.  The children also have weekly group reading sessions where they develop these skills further through discussions.  We will also be asking the children to write a book review on one of their favourite books.

Oracy – We will be working towards an individual presentation to be given to the whole class, which is linked to the Pick’n’Mix homework.  The children will be asked to present about any topic related to current affairs.  They can use PowerPoints/prompt cards or visual aids to help them.  This will help to develop confidence with public speaking.  
Welsh - This term we are developing our speaking and writing skills in relation to presenting personal information.  We will be studying ‘myself, my family and friends’, developing the manner and detail in which we respond to our Welsh reading.  We are also working towards gaining a Bronze award throughout the school for a new exciting project called The Welsh Charter.  Some activities will be geared towards this. 
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Maths/Numeracy One of our main focus areas this term is procedural maths ie a huge push on place value (understanding the value of each of the digits), addition and subtraction, multiplication and division.  

It would be helpful if you could practice the maths of the month sent out on the weekly newsletters, and also some basic mental arithmetic with your child at home as this will really help consolidate their classroom learning.  Some other topics we are covering this term are:

 -Negative numbers
-Written methods for addition, subtraction, multiplication and division

-Coordinates

-Time

-Line graphs

-Area and perimeter
-Volume

Any additional practice you could give your child on these areas would be great!
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 Science – We will be developing our investigation skills and explore the topic of light, sound and electrical circuits.  This will have a focus on planning, developing, and reflecting on our scientific investigations.  This work will have a practical focus.
We will observe changes made, and record and repeat investigations to get accurate observations.
DT – Technology will be to “light it up”, including making an alarm system that lights up with a circuit.

ICT – We will continue to focus our work this term on learning to develop our understanding and use of j2e, moving onto looking at database, creating databases and using them to answer questions.  We will also focus on internet safety; how careful we need to be and how to be safe and independent users on the computer.  We will also be extending our use of ICT and digital competence across other curriculum areas.  We will also be extending our use of ICT and digital competence across other curriculum areas.
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PE - This term we will be focusing on competitive styled sports, Rugby, netball and hockey ready for any interschool’s competitions.  Friday afternoons will be a regular rugby training session with the rugby development officer from the high school.  Please make sure your child has a warm, outdoor kit for this.  Our other PE slot is Wednesday afternoon.  This will be an indoor session focusing on dance and gymnastics, using the large equipment.  

After half term Lime Class will be swimming.  Appropriate swimming kit will be needed then (no long Bermuda style swimming trunks please as the pool will not permit the children into the pool wearing these).  
Please could you ensure that all long hair is tied back and earrings are removed for all PE sessions.  All children will be expected to participate in PE sessions unless we have a note or phone call stating otherwise.

PHSE – Our focus this term will be on “Who likes Chocolate?” and will investigate where foods come from and rituals associated with food.  It will include looking at the power of advertising and stereotypes associated with food and exploring fair trade.  Later in the term we will have a focus on saying no, which explores the dangers of drugs and risks, staying safe and having an anti-bullying focus.
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Music - Our Music this term will be linked closely to our theme and topic and also with the poetry aspect in Literacy.  The children will further develop their skills of appraising music, make distinctions within musical elements and compose and perform Choral Poetry in groups.
Art – Linked to our superheroes topic, we will be studying superhero origami.
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RE – We will be focusing on Hinduism and Christianity, learning about leaders and teachers and important ceremonies within a religious community.  We will start the term by researching some of the Hindu Gods to discover the qualities and characteristics that make good role models and leaders.
Curriculum Cymreig –  Looking at Welsh Heroes, specifically in Victorian times.  We will follow the “Pod Antur” historical scheme of books.  We are hoping to invite Local Welsh heroes to talk to the children eg Rob Davies.  
History – Take a journey through British history and discover how crime and punishment has changed throughout the ages and how changes in society create changes in the kind of crimes that are committed, as well as the ways in which they are punished, with a focus on Brecon and the local area and with links to our superhero topic.
Geography – We will be investigating Brecon and the surrounding area, identifying features needed for habitation and recording using IT, particularly databases.  We will then use this knowledge to create a Hero-scape using Minecraft of Sketch-up.  
Homework

Homework is an important part of your child’s education as it allows them to practice techniques and apply learning that is introduced in class.  This work should not take longer than 30 minutes per session.  If anyone is unable to complete their homework due to running out of time, taking too long or they are unable to overcome a problem in the work, if they could just write a rough, short note in their book to explain what happened.  Please do not struggle on just to complete it; it’s not worth it if it turns into a battle.
All work to be completed in homework books or if on a worksheet then please stick into the books to prevent it being lost.  Please encourage / make time for your child to complete their homework which will now be set at the beginning of each half term in the form of a Pick ‘n’ Mix task sheet.  Please find this half term’s attached.  The tasks will include a range of basic skills practice, e.g.  learning times tables, spellings, reading, to tasks which link into their topic in class, to tasks that promote independence and life skills.  Pupils can choose which homework they complete when, as long as they complete enough to earn the required amount of points per week.  They will also have a set amount of points to achieve by the end of the half term.  Every Thursday they will be expected to bring their Homework book in to have their completed tasks signed off, being returned on a Friday.

This type of homework will enable you the flexibility to plan when to complete certain tasks as some weekends are naturally busier than others! It also aims to promote pupils’ independence and organisational skills.

Spellings/Times Tables Homework

We will have a weekly times tables test, and spelling test on a Thursday afternoon.  The test will be a mixed times tables test where the children will only have a few seconds to answer the questions.  We regularly chant through the tables to aid recall we do all of these to improve accuracy, speed and knowledge of tables as well as confidence in their usage.  
Spellings: Each week we will be focusing on a different sound, one of the 42 different sounds in the English language and in addition, we will also look at suffixes, prefixes, spelling patterns and other combination in common word.  
Reading Homework

Pupils are expected to practice their reading regularly at home and bring their book with them to school each day.   Books can be from school, home or town library.  Pupils will be listened to during their weekly group reading slot and at any spare opportunity.  They will have the opportunity to change a school book daily, they are to have them signed weekly by a parent or older sibling.
HWB+

It would be great if you could encourage the children to add things they do at home that they are proud of so it can be shared with the rest of the class either in their J2E files or on the class page.  
Classroom Help

If anyone else would like to spare an hour or so in the week to help with classroom jobs, listen to readers etc please let me know.  Any help is greatly appreciated!
Expectations

In lessons, clear expectations are given to all children as to what we expect them to personally achieve during a session.  If the expected quantity/quality of work is not completed, then children will be made aware of this when we mark their work.  The following day, at lunchtime, there will be a ‘finishing off’ zone (when weather permits this will be in the playground) where children will go to complete the work.  If they do not use this time efficiently then the work will be photocopied (with a comment attached) and sent home to complete.  This procedure will also be used in all junior classes and we hope that as parents you will support this system in order for us to get the full potential out of the children.  
I hope you find this information useful.  We operate an, ‘open door,’ policy so if you have any queries, please don’t hesitate to come and find one of us.               

Kind regards

Ruth Morris and Beth Roberts
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